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My ministry as Assistant to the Bishop has certainly taken shape rather 
quickly.  I find myself in contact with other congregations of the synod as Iôm 
supposed to be.  About one-third of the congregations have 50 people or less 
in worship on a Sunday morning so there are enough congregations to work 
with for quite awhile.  
 
In recent years, the ELCA has recognized the large number of smaller 
congregations.  Along with that, it is recognized that a small congregation can 
have a healthy and vibrant ministry.  What is looked for in a small 
congregation is not the massive numbers of a larger congregation but 
something else.  Whatôs looked for is how the individual faith and ministry of 
members is taking place.  That really becomes a barometer for the healthy 
and vibrant part of a congregationôs life. 
 
What matters in every congregation of the ELCA, regardless of size, is the 
answer to the question, ñHow do you reach out and serve in your 
community?ò  How do you witness to Jesus as Lord. In recent years that has 
become the standard in the ELCA.  Reaching out and serving others is the 
most significant sign that a congregation is healthy and vibrant.  Going in the 
opposite direction finds the opposite results.  The congregation that keeps to 
itself, serves only its members, and has a list of undesirable people they 
would not serve or welcome into their congregation is unhealthy and not 
vibrant at all. 
 
So why am I telling you this? You might be thinking, ñMaybe weôre not doing 
enough as a congregation and heôs dropping hints.ò  Actually, you know I 
donôt drop hints.  If I felt that way Iôd just say it.  Hereôs why Iôm mentioning 
good health and vibrancy.  I simply want to affirm the mission and ministry Iôve 
seen going on at Emanuel.  Maybe Iôve become a little complacent in my 
appreciation of what Iôve witnessed in recent years.  But as I become familiar 
with more congregations of the Church, I appreciate more and more the 
tremendous spirit/Spirit among the members at Emanuel.  
 
On any given Sunday morning, Pr. Cate and I can be in front of the 
congregation looking out over the pews.  Iôve always been impressed that 
when we do that, we can go person by person and know how each person is 
connected to some form of ministry and outreach of Emanuel.  It is truly a sign 
of good spiritual health and a vibrant ministry. 
 
The most affirming I can be is to say, ñWell done good and faithful servants!ò 
 
 
Pastor Dennis Laherty 
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 Heart And Hands Outreach  
  

 ñFeed My Sheepò ï John 21 

  

 ~ Sharing the Good News ~ 

  
COMMUNITY SHARING AND CARING OUTREACH: 
 
PATRIOTS & PAWS will have an open house on Saturday, April 1, from 7:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  
Breakfast and lunch will be available as a fundraiser at the P & P Warehouse (1515 W. Collins, 
Orange).   
 
Note:  Penny from Patriots & Paws will attend and speak at our Annual Meeting on Sunday, 
June 25, at 4:00 PM. 
 
Emanuel will collect and deliver these NEW or VERY GENTLY USED items on Friday, April 21, 
from 4:00 PM to 9:00 PM, and on Saturday, April 22, from 6:00 AM to 11:00 AM.  We need as many 
members as possible to help with this process.  
 
 Linens Small Appliances 
 Sheets (King/Queen preferred) Coffee Makers 
 Blankets (King/Queen preferred) Toasters, Toaster Ovens 
 Bath Towels** Can Openers 
 Bath Mats Iron, Ironing Board 
 Hand Towels & Wash Cloths Microwaves 
 Kitchen Towels Blenders 
 Hot Pads 
 
 Kitchen Other 
 Dishes** Dressers** 
 Silverware Small End Tables, Side Tables 
 Pots, Pans, Skillets** Brooms, Dustpans, Mops 
 Spoons, Spatulas Trash Cans 
 Bakeware (cookie sheets/pans) 

  
**MOST NEEDED ITEMS 
 
 
IMPORTANT:  We will review and accept or reject donations as they come.  We can either 
ask our members with trucks who are willing to deliver these items, or we can rent a box 
truck.  We will not accept items that are worn, unusable, or broken which we would then 
have to dispose of. 
 
 

***NOTE THIS REPLACES THE FREE-FOR-ALL IN 2017*** 
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PURSES FOR MOTHERôS DAY ð There are up to 15 moms at WINGS and between 20 and 25 
moms at Fristers.  The plan is to put requested and needed items on a list in the bags and 
distribute at the end of the service on April 23 and 30.  GENTLY USED purses and bags will be 
returned on May 7 for combining and distribution. 
 
We will need help distributing the bags on April 23 and April 30, and putting them together on 
May 7.  Also anyone who would like to distribute to either WINGS or Fristers that week, please 
contact Mischelle Uhlman or Jeanette Parr. 
 
Items for Bags: Lip Gloss Pen 
 Nail Clippers Pocket Calendar 
 Tweezers Small Hand Sanitizer 
 Coin Purse Small Hand Lotion 
 Perfume/Body Spray (small) Hair Ties 
 Small Brush Other small items 
 Kleenex 
 
 
EVANGELISM: 
 
We have placed a new order for the silver crosses in the narthex for you to share.  The first 
2,000 ordered have now been given away.  Thanks to Joy Circle for this wonderful ministry idea.  
Take a few and give one to someone who needs a lift in their day.  They will be glad you did. 
 
Our blue Emanuel bags are here!  If you donôt have yours yet, there are some in Moerer Hall 
and we have more.  Please use them to share the Good News as you shop!  The Holy Spirit will 
make it happen.  We just have to be willing to be the conduit. 
 
 
ñTake It To The Lord In Prayerò ð prayers for our church, our pastors, our world, and any 
special needs, in the Chapel or wherever your are at 8:30 on Saturday mornings.  We now have 
seven people praying every week.  We are hoping to run out of space in the Chapel and move to 
a larger prayer space.  Join us!  If you have a prayer request, please let one of the Pastors know 
and it will be lifted up.  
 
The next HAHO meeting is Saturday, May 6, at 10:00 AM.  We encourage you to join us or let us 
know your thoughts about this ministry. 
 
 
Thank you for your generous Hearts and Hands! 
 
 
 
Jeanette Parr 
Facilitator 
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HAHO OPPORTUNITY CALENDAR 
 
 

HAPPY 2017!  Sometimes we get tired and sometimes we wonder if it really matters.  The answer 
is a resounding YES.   
 
Jesus tells us in Matthew 25:40: 
 

ñTruly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of 
mine, you did for me.ò 

 
Thank you for the love and care you show all of the time on behalf of our Lord. 
 
If youôd like to plan ahead for those ministries which are dearest to your heart, a 2017 calendar of 
scheduled opportunities is below.  (You could post it on your refrigerator.) 
 

 
April: Specific Household Items for Patriots & Paws (replaces Free-For-All).  

We can collect here and arrange for distribution. 
 
May: Purses & Hygiene items for WINGS & FRISTERS MOMS. 
 Collected, processed and finished by May 7.  A bag with specific items 

needed will be provided ahead of time. 
 
June: Daniel Alvarez Center ï Specific Need  
 
July/August: VBS International Outreach with Board of Parish Ed 
  
September: FRISTERS/KIDSTERS Books 
 
October: Bibles for Preschool & Third Graders 
 
November: Veteranôs Outreach 
 
December: Angel Tree(s) 

 
 
All opportunities will be highlighted with more information in the ñGood Newsò & the weekly 
bulletin. 

 
 

***Subject To Adjustment*** 
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   From the Board of  
 Parish Education   
 

 
Sunday School Class Schedule:   Sunday School classes are held weekly.   
Join us on Sunday mornings for classes for all age groups starting at age three.  
Visitors are always welcome! 
 
Classes for Preschool to 6th grade  meet at 10:00 a.m. in Moerer Hall.  We are learning about Holy 
Week and Easter (Matthew 21:1-11, 27; 32-66; 28:1 -10) 
 
Jr. High, Sr. High and Young Adults  meet in the Youth Room at 10:00 a.m. with Janine Ward and 
Denise Whitcher.  We encourage all Junior High and High schoolers to come whenever they can.  There is 
always something to be gained by studying Godôs Word. 
 
Offerings:   Our weekly offerings will go to purchasing socks for the Daniel Alvarez Menôs Center.  
Students can either bring a pair of menôs socks or give their offering for this need. 
 
Seekers:   Seekers youth meet each Thursday from 6:00-7:00 PM.  We will begin preparing for 
the Spring Musical.  Come join the fun as we have stories, games and snacks. 
 
VBS ð A Three Day Adventure, ñCamp OutðGetting Sômore of Jesusò: This year VBS will begin on 
a Friday evening and end on a Sunday.  Donôt miss out!  July 14, 15 and 16! 
 
Itôs Play Time!!!  Come Thursdays from 6:00-7:00pm as we begin rehearsing for our 
Spring Musical, ñStar Quest...Search for the Stolen Scriptures.ò  In a galaxy far away, and 
in a future not too distant, the crew of spaceship Star Quest J -316 are on a mission:  
trekking through the galaxy bringing the Word of God to people everywhere!  Come 
discover how they solve a plot that is underway to destroy all scriptures that were 
recorded. 
 
 

Please continue to pray for the spiritual growth of the youth and adults.  

 
Board of Parish Education 

 

 SCHOPPA SCHOLARSHIPS  
 

The Elroy Schoppa Scholarship Fund is provided by Emanuel Lutheran Church for 
scholarships to members of Emanuel, who are, or will be attending in the next academic 
year, an accredited college or vocational school. 

 
To be eligible the student must attend approximately fifty percent (50%) of the Sunday worship services and fifty 
percent (50%) of the scheduled youth meetings for at least two years within four years of applying for this award.  
They must also maintain a grade point average of at least 2.5 or higher on a 4.0 scale.  In each subsequent year, 
for a maximum of four years, the recipient must provide a copy of their transcripts to continue the scholarship. 
 
We currently have 3 recipients of this scholarship.  Ashley Wasson, attending Cal State Northridge, is in her 4th 
year of receiving the scholarship.  Erika Reyes, attending Franklin University in Lugano, and Jamie Whitcher, 
attending Westmont College in Santa Barbara, are both in their 3rd year of receiving the scholarships.  If you 
need more information or an application, please contact Warren Parr, Wolfgang Hessel, or Dwight Carey. 
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 Free Shred Day  

 Saturday, April 22  

 
Thrivent Financial representatives will be hosting a free shred day (10 box maximum) on 
Saturday, April 22, at the following times and locations: 
 

¶ 8:00 AMð11:00 AM at Christ Lutheran Church (820 W. Imperial Hwy, Brea, CA) 
 

¶ 11:30 AMð2:00 PM at Messiah Lutheran Church (4861 Liverpool St., Yorba Linda, CA) 
 
Please note they will also be hosting a canned food drive to benefit local charities.  For more 
information, please call Thriventôs office at (714) 525-4360. 

  

 Flowers Needed 
 

Each year we decorate the 
Sanctuary and the outside patio 
cross on the Saturday before 
Easter.  We are asking for flower 
donations for our OUTSIDE 
cross.  If you would like to share 
your garden flowers with 
Emanuel, we would appreciate 
them.  Just bring them to the 
church on Saturday morning, 
April 15, by 9 a.m., and we will 
be sure that they are 
incorporated into the beauty of 
our outside cross.   
 
Sanctuary decorating will begin 
at 8:00 a.m. and the outside 
cross decorating will begin at 
9:00 a.m.  At 9:30 
a.m., the Hall will be 
decorated for Easter 
Breakfast ð all are 
welcome to help 
with that, too! 

Any interested students should talk with 
Mary Ann Carlson or Cindy Reyes.  
Carpooling will be available for any child no 
longer requiring a car seat or booster seat.  
Emanuel Parents are welcome to attend. 


